
Grand Bethel - Grand Guardian Council Meeting

Ramkota River Center, Pierre SD


June 11 – June 13, 2023


The Grand Guardian Council meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Grand Guardian 

Attendance as per attached.


Opening Prayer was given by Grand Chaplain Julie Bartekoske.


Minutes of the April 28, 2023 Annual meeting were approved.


There were no communications.


REPORTS:

Grand Guardian Sarah gave her report.

Associate Grand Guardian Tyler had his report given by VAGG Matt Johnson.

VGG Krista gave her and VAGG Matt’s report together.

Grand Guide Kaylene will give her report at the 45 day meeting.

Grand Inner Guard Bob will give his report at the 45 day meeting.

Grand Marshal Carla gave her report.

Grand Outer Guard Todd gave his report.

Grand Treasurer Sandy will give her report at the 45 day meeting.

Grand Secretary Lyn will give her report at the 45 day meeting.

Scholarship Report was given by VGG Krista. To be announced at a later time.

Jurisprudence Report – Dawn Erk PGG said there was no report to be given.

Promotion Report will be given by Glen Rice PAGG at the 45 day meeting.

Membership Report was given by VAGG Matt.

Awards Committee Report was given by Joann Coady.

HIKE Report will be given by VAGG Matt at the 45 day meeting.

Registration/Credentials Report will be given by Sandy PGG at the 45 day meeting.

Ritual Competition Report will be given by Carla Knutson G. Marshal at the 45 day mtg.

Arts & Crafts Report will be given by Laura Brawn at the 45 day meeting.

Spirit Ambassador Report will be given by Audra Tesch at the 45 day meeting.

Talent Report will be given at the 45 day meeting.

Flags & Medallions Report was given by Lisa Russell.


Send copies of your reports to Grand Secretary Sandy Vanneman.


Jen Blake gave a report on the Web site, to be updated soon.




Sally Richardson PGG, Chairman of the Board, noted that if you go over budget you must

Report that to the Board. It most likely will be approved.


SUNSHINE & RAIN:

VGG Kaylene said that her Mom, Alvina Knispel PGG, has been put on respite care.

PGG Lilly Palmer is not well, it would be great if we all could send her “thinking of you” 
cards to bolster her spirits and to remind her we’re thinking of her.

There will be a Fund Raiser in Vermillion on Sept. 16th for Deb McNary, she is the Mom of 
Teagan McNary and the sister of Nancy Gonsor.


Respectfully Submitted,

Mona Kotas PGG 

Pro Tem Grand Secretary  



